
HAMBLEDEN TENNIS CLUB 
SUMMER 2022 NEWSLETTER 
We are all looking forward to a warm, sunny, healthy & ‘normal’ summer of tennis. here are some of 
the highlights to look forward to: 

SUMMER EVENTS 

We are planning several friendly and fun events over the summer and would 

be delighted to welcome anyone who would like to play. Watch out for emails 

and please email hambledenltc@gmail.com if you would like to play. 

Ladies Fun Tournament – Friday 1 April – crazy leggings are essential! 

Summer Season launch – Club Session Wednesday 27 April – wine & 

nibbles to follow 

Burrows Cup – Sunday 12 June – mixed doubles tournament 

Celebrating Wimbledon - Sunday 3 July – Pimms and Strawberries will be 

served! 

August Bank Holiday – Monday 29 August – tennis followed by 

champagne lunch 

Our Club sessions continue over the Summer too: Come along when you 

can during the sessions! 

Sundays: 1030-1230 

Wednesdays: 1730-1930 from 27 April 

Join us for the launch of the Summer season with drinks and nibbles 

on 27 April from 1730 onwards. 

MATCH RESULTS 

Bucks Ladies Vets Winter League – 1st place in division 

Dunlop Tennis Womens mid-week Winter League Div 1 – 7th place 

 

We have entered the Bucks mixed summer league (weekends) and a Bucks 

Ladies league (weekends) for the coming season. If you would like to try out 

for one of the squads, please contact the Committee on 

hambledenltc@gmail.org. 

 

 

COURT 3 UPDATE 

As you know, the carpet was 

destroyed by Storm Eustace 

back in February, and is not 

capable of reuse.  

Following the inspections by the 

manufacturer, the contractor and 

the loss adjuster, the matter was 

discussed at the Sports & Social 

Club AGM. A long-term solution 

is currently being explored; in the 

meantime, the committee are 

working on a solution to get it 

back to a playable court as soon 

as possible. This is very likely to 

be a painted hard court.  

More updates to follow! 

 

 

Court 3 storm damage 
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COACHING UPDATES 

Chris Marshall continues his excellent work for us – we are so lucky to have him. See www.g-tennis.com  for details of 

courses and coaching sessions. We are delighted to welcome Kate Peel back from maternity leave. She can be contacted 

via www.tennisangels.com. 

We are lucky to have two additional support coaches – Chris Roberts and Alison Denby. Both can be contacted through 

Chris Marshall. 

NEW MEMBERSHIP YEAR 1 APRIL 2022 

ITS THAT TIME OF YEAR AGAIN! 

Your membership expires on 31 March 2022 so please renew your membership for another year from 1 April 2022.  The 

good news is the subscription rates remain unchanged. 

 Early Bird Discount 

If you pay before 30th April 2022, you will receive a £5 discount.   

How to Renew 

• You will receive an email from mail@clubspark.co.uk with payment options to renew. 

• Check your Junk folder if you can’t find the email. 

• Membership categories are defined by age as at 1 April of each year.  Renewal is based on the membership 

category relevant to your age.  

• If you want to change to a different membership package, please email hambledenltc@gmail.com 

• Please renew by 1 May 2022, after which your membership will lapse. 

Payment Methods – Direct Debit, BACS, Cheque 

• Direct Debit - links to payment or auto-renew are in the email from mail@clubspark.co.uk. 

• BACS - Hambleden Tennis Club, sort code: 20-39-53, account number: 40438928, reference 2022 Sub.  

• Cheques - payable to Hambleden Tennis Club and sent to: Heather Symons, Beeches Farm House, Parmoor, 

Oxon, RG9 6NZ.  Mark the back of your cheque ‘2022 Sub’. 

Any questions, email hambledenltc@gmail.com 

NEW MEMBERS 

Do you know any potential new members who are looking to play? If so, tell them about our special new member rates: 

3 month summer taster: Families £75, Adult + partner £75, Adult only £40 

As ever, thank you to all of you for your continued support. We look forward to seeing you the courts! 

Erna, Heather, Nikki, Caroline, Ness & Phil 
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